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FEBRUARY LUNCHEON MEETING 

  
 Date: Tuesday, February 14, 2012  

 

 Place: Hillary J. Boone Center 

 

 Social Time:  11:00-11:30 A.M.        

 

 Luncheon: 11:30 A.M.  

 

 Program: 12:30 P.M. 

 

 Speaker: Dr. Jacqueline Noonan  

  Topic: “History of Noonan Syndrome and an Update”  

  

 Business Meeting:  1:00 P.M. 

 

                         ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
   Dr. Jacqueline Noonan will speak at the February 14 

luncheon.  As the first to describe this genetic disorder 

in 1963, she has been active in its research and treat-

ment since then. She will provide for us an interesting 

first-person account of the initial recognition and gen-

eral acceptance of this rare disorder. 

    A native of Burlington, Vermont, she grew up in 

Hartford, Connecticut. She received her BA from Al-

bertus Magnus College in 1950, and her MD from the 

University of Vermont in 1954. After an internship in 

Chapel Hill, NC and a pediatric residency at Cincinnati 

Children’s Hospital, she completed a cardiology fellow-

ship with Dr. Alex Nada at Boston Children’s Hospital. 

   In 1961,she came to the newly opened College of 

Medicine and served as chief of pediatric cardiology 

until her retirement in 1998.  She was chair of  Pediat-

rics from 1974-1992. In retirement, she has continued a 

very busy teaching schedule. She served as President of 

UKAEF for two terms: 2002-2003; 2003-2004.  

THREE FELLOWSHIPS AWARDED 

 

 Three UK graduate students were selected by the Fel-

lowship Committee as recipients of the 2011 UKAEF 

Fellowships. This year seventeen applications were sub-

mitted and appraised by the committee comprised of   

John Shaw, Chair, John Greenway and Thomas Lillich. 

The awardees have been invited to join us at the Febru-

ary 2012 membership luncheon. All three candidates 

plan on University or college teaching.  

 Brian Grabbatin, Geography. Brian began his Ph.D. 

studies in the fall of 2008.  His research is in the field of 

political ecology and involves an investigation of the 

relationships between natural resources and heirs’ prop-

erty ( a form of collective landownership among family 

members) in coastal South Carolina. It explores the ef-

fects of changing property regimes and has implications 

for those living in Appalachia who own land as tenants 

in common. For five semesters at UK, Brian had full 

responsibility for teaching an undergraduate course in 

physical geography. He now teaches human geography 

courses at two colleges in South Carolina while con-

ducting his field research. He plans on a university 

teaching career. 

 Andrea Hollinger, English, Andrea started her doctor-

al studies at UK in the fall of 2009. for her dissertation, 

she is investigating narratives dealing with management 

of domestic servants in 19th century America—a situa-

tion that generated a complex mixture of class, race and 

gender anxiety and distress at the time. Her teaching of 

three courses in the department have received enthusias-

tic compliments from both faculty and students. She 

hopes to defend her dissertation in 2014.   

 Joshua Seth Lee, English.  Seth is in his fourth year 

of  PhD studies. His research concerns the politics and 

discourse of individuals who spent time in religious  

exile from England during the 16th century and how 

they encountered continental humanist traditions that 

altered their understanding of reformation and revolu-

tionary writing. Seth feels that the literature of the exile 

from that period is particularly relevant in the modern 

world.  He has presented papers at  prestigious national 

and inter-national conferences and has been a much-

lauded teaching assistant.  

     --John Shaw 

 



FELLOWSHIP FUND CONTRIBUTORS 

Thanks to these generous members, our  

Fellowship Fund increased by $3,131.00. 

Honor Roll 

$5-$49 

Randolph Daniel 

Oscar W. Dillon 

Gloria M. Doughty 

William D. Ehmann 

Charles Ellinger 

Charles F. Faber 

James W. Flesher 

Sue Fosson 

Davis L. Gardner 

Charles H.H. Griffith 

Bryan D. Hall 

Charles F. Haywood 

Sarah T. Henry 

Carolyn Holmes 

Michael Kennedy 

Joyce P. Logan 

Loys Mather 

Thomas Miller 

Margaret Rapp-Nowak 

Robert Nowak 

Ramona Rush 

Edgar L. Sagan 

Guadalupe Saenz 

Kathryn L. Sallee 

Stanley R. Saxe 

Louis Shain 

Malcolm R. Siegel 

Timothy Sineath 

Ray E. Tucker 

Jesse Weil 

Angine Wilson 

Miriam L. Woolfolk 

Dean’s List 

$50-$199 

Susan Abbott-Jamison 

Mukhtar M. Ali 

Ann Amerson 

Agnes Black 

Del Collins 

C.M. Coughenour 

William J. Crouch 

Roland Duel 

Robert C. Duncan, Jr. 

Donald Frazier 

Robert French 

Robert Friedler 

Art Gallaher 

Marilyn L. Getchell 

Norman L. Goodman 

William W. Green 

John Greenway 

Andrew J. Grimes 

Marie Hochstrasser 

David Johnson 

Ruth E. Johnson 

Thomas Lillich 

Thomas P. Mullaney 

Jean Pival 

Gerald I. Roth 

John Shaw 

William Stober 

Joseph V. Swintosky 

 NEW MEMBERS: 2011-12 

We heartily welcome these recent retirees and new members 

of our Association.  

Gloria Doughty 

Lee A. Edgerton and spouse Melinda 

Joseph Brauch Fugate and spouse Judy 

F. James Holler and spouse Vicki 

Richard I. Kermode 

Deborah B. Slaton and spouse Tom 

David A. Smith and spouse Margaret 

Patricia S. Wilson and spouse Eric 

Deborah B. Witham 

Byron Young and spouse Judy 

PARKING PERMIT RENEWAL 

   In mid-January, Parking and Transportations Services 

will begin sending letter plus application forms to retir-

ees. Applications will be accepted by mail return until 

March 1, 2012. After that date, you must apply at the  

office.  

   If you do not receive a form by late February, call  

257-5757 or e-mail ukparking@lsv.uky.edu.  

          ARBORETUM WINTER EVENTS  
SPECIAL PROGRAMS:   

 Founder’s Lecture Series presents George Briggs 

(Director, North Carolina Arboretum, Ashville) “Up- 

Rooting Conventional Wisdom in the University Arbo-

retum” on Feb. 8, 7:00 p.m., Gluck Equine Center. 

 Glories of the Garden Art Exhibit: Feb.13-Mar.4: 

photos paintings, stained glass, sculpture and other na-

ture creations of juried art show exhibited in Oatts Visi-

tor Center. 

REGULAR CLASSES held in Oatts Visitor Center: 

 “Incredible Plants A to Z”, Todd Rounsaville, 

Jan.17, 6:00 p.m. 

 “Indoor Gardening with Micro-Greens,” Shari Dut-

ton, Jan.26, 10:00 a.m. 

 “Growing Giants,” Jonathan Williams & Frank 

Mudd, Feb.11, 10:00 a.m. 

 “All About Roses,” Dr. Tim Phillips, Feb.21,10:00 

a.m. 

   “Greener Lawn Care,” Dr. A.J. Powell, Mar.5, 6:00 

p.m. and/or Mar. 6, 10:00 a.m. 

 “Growing a Successful Garden, Dr. Rick Durham, 

Mar. 8, 6:00 p.m. 

 New Volunteer Organization by The Arboretum 

Staff, Mar.10, 10:00 a.m. 

  “Riparian Zone Restoration”, Dr. Carmen Agouridis 

and Amanda Gumbert, Mar. 20, 10:00 a.m. 

 Spring Tea at The Arboretum on March 22, 11:15 

a.m. ($25.00/person)—Limited space fills quickly. 

  -Mary Witt  

In Memory of 

Julia W. Ali 

Richard Anderson 

Ben W. Black 

Frank Casio 

A. Lee Coleman 

Doane Fischer 

Juanita Fleming 

Donald Hochstrasser 

Muriel Jamieson 

Robert L. Johnson 

Robert Kiser 

Harry Kostenbauder 

Gerard Saenz 

Harry Smith 

Katherine L. Sydnor 

 

Cum Laude 

$200+ 

Robert Strauss 

 FEBRUARY 14 LUNCHEON MENU 

 

Caesar Salad with Bagel Croutons, Parmesan Cheese, 

White Anchovies and Caesar Dressing 

Sweet Chili Glazed Salmon 

Edamame Succotash, Pickled Carrots and Bean Sprouts 

Apple Crisp with Bourbon Sauce 

Choice of beverage 

* Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies 

or religious/lifestyle restrictions. 



UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 

RESERVATION FOR TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2012 
 

I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $   for   reservation(s) at $20.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME       

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:            

Reason for Change:            

I (we) need transportation.    Address:            

 Tel:            

   Make checks payable to UKAEF 
Send to CASIE CLEMENTS, 4812 Trillium Pl, Lexington, KY 40514-1410                                  

859-523-3460 or e-mail: casie.ukaef@gmail.com   

Note: Saturday, February 4th is the deadline to make a reservation for the luncheon or to cancel a reservation 

in order to receive a reimbursement. 

2011-12 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS 

President: Bradley Canon 

Vice-President: Thomas Garrity 

Treasurer: William Stober 

Recording Secretary: Ed Sagan 

Executive Secretary: Jean Pival & Sue Fosson 

Past President: William Green 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

Benefits: Robert Stroup & Michael Tearney 

Membership: William Stober 

Program: Thomas Garrity 

Publicity: Jean Pival & Mary Witt 

Fellowship: John Shaw 

Administrative Consultant:  Casie Clements 

IN MEMORIAM, Fall, 2011 

*Member, UKAEF 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

Phillip Holland                                                                            

Medicine 

Robert C. Duncan, Jr. 

Metallurgical Engineering 

Wilmer Browning 

Ag. Economics 

Lee Eliosef 

English 

Vernon A. Musselman 

Business Education 

Michael Kasperbauer 

Agronomy 

Norman Willard, Jr. 

Psychology 

CHANGE IN LUNCHEON PRICES 

  

 In November, the Boone Center informed us that, due to the higher costs of food, it was losing money on our 

luncheons.  After meeting with their representatives, our Board members agreed to pay the Center $2.40 more per 

lunch.  To ensure that UKAEF does not lose money, we need to increase the price that we charge our members for 

luncheons from $19 to $20.  

 We hope that this is not an inconvenience, but the increase will allow us a greater choice in luncheon menus. 

            --Brad Canon 
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